
Considering Town Properties to be Surplus to the Town’s Needs Date of this Notice: January 12, 2024 

Questions? Want more information? Ask a Staff Member! 
Shawn Everitt, Chief Administrative Officer 519-599-3131 ext. 234 or cao@thebluemountains.ca  
Under the authority of the Municipal Act, 2001 and in accordance with Ontario's Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection of 
Privacy Act (MFIPPA), all information provided for, or at a Public Meeting, Public Consultation, or other Public Process are considered 
part of the public record, including resident deputations. This information may be posted on the Town’s website. and/or made 
available to the public upon request. 

This document can be made available in other accessible formats as soon as practicable and upon request. 

Notice of Public 
Meeting 

Considering Town Properties to be Surplus 
to the Town’s Needs 
March 12, 2024 at 9:30 a.m. 
Hybrid Format: In-Person AND Virtual/Online 

Town Hall, Council Chambers  
32 Mill Street, Thornbury, ON N0H 2P0 

What is being proposed? 
The purpose of this Public Meeting is to receive comments from 
the public regarding the potential declaration of the following 
properties to be surplus to the needs of the Town and to provide 
the Town the ability to consider disposing of or selling any of the 
properties. Each property will be reviewed separately. 

Maps of the properties can be reviewed on the Town website:  
https://pub-
bluemountains.escribemeetings.com/filestream.ashx?DocumentI
d=19059 

Please note that the properties listed will not be declared 
surplus, disposed of, or sold at this Public Meeting. 

Property Locations: 
1. Cedar Street Road Allowance between 95 and 101 Bay Street

East (Thornbury)
2. Leming Street Road Allowance between 103 and 107 Leming

Street (Thornbury)
3. Clark Street property south of 150 Clark Street (Clarksburg)
4. CON 8 W PT LOT 9 south of 495927 Grey Road 2 (Ravenna)
5. Cameron Street property between 214 and 216 Cameron

Street (Thornbury)
6. Margaret Drive Road Allowance south of 135 Margaret Drive

(Craigleith)
7. 424200001711105 property southeast of the Arthur Street

Parking Lot (Thornbury)
8. Bruce Street/Alice Street West Laneway behind 74, 78 and 80

Bruce and 9 Alice Streets (Thornbury)
9. Corner of Huron Street and Elma Street east of 46 Huron

Street West (Thornbury)
10. Grey Road 19 property between 796397 Grey Road 19 and

108 and 112 Pioneer Lane (Craigleith)
11. Plan 1119 Block 25 between 104 and 110 Salzburg Place

(Craigleith)

When will a decision be made? 
It is important to note that a decision on this 
topic has NOT been made at this point and will 
NOT be made at this Public Meeting. After 
reviewing the comments from the public, Staff 
will bring its recommendations to a future 
Committee of the Whole Meeting. 

How can I make my views known 
about this proposal? 
Any person or agency may provide comments 
on this matter in writing or verbally at the 
Public Meeting. 

Comments at the Public Meeting assist the 
Town and Council in their decision-making 
process, so be sure to have your say! 

How do I submit my comments? 
Written Comments – You are encouraged to 
provide your comments or questions in writing 
using email or regular letter mail to the Town 
Clerk. Written comments received by Friday 
March 8, 2024 will be read by the Town Clerk 
at the Public Meeting for the benefit of 
everyone in attendance and will be included in 
the record of the Public Meeting.  

Comments can be faxed to 519-599-7723, or 
emailed townclerk@thebluemountains.ca.  

Any submitted comments become part of the 
public record, including names and 
addresses.  

Verbal Comments – This Public Meeting is a 
hybrid meeting, allowing the public to attend 
the meeting in person or virtually. Those that 
wish to make verbal comments virtually are 
required to pre-register with the Town Clerk, 
no later than five business days in advance of 
the Public Meeting, by 4:30 p.m. on Tuesday 
March 5, 2024.  

Anyone wishing to provide their verbal 
comments in person at the Public Meeting, can 
attend the Town Hall, Council Chamber.  Those 
providing their comments in person, are 
required to follow the Public Health Guidelines 
of the Town, as recommended by the Grey 
Bruce Health Unit. 

Want to be notified of a decision? 
You must make a request in writing to the 
Town Clerk if you would like to be notified of a 
decision on this proposal to: 

Corrina Giles, Town Clerk 
Town Hall, 32 Mill Street, Thornbury, ON 
Fax: 519-599-7723 
townclerk@thebluemountains.ca 
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